
 
 

Trinity Sunday  Year A       Psalter Week 2     CTS Sunday Missal p816        Week commencing 11th June 2017         
 
Response to the Psalm:  To you, glory and praise for evermore. 
Gospel Acclamation:      Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit, the God who is, who was, and who is to 

come.   
Preface of the Holy Trinity: p819     Eucharistic Prayer:  II   Mystery of Faith III  
 
Feast Days this Week:   Tues:  St Anthony of Padua  Fri:  St Richard of Chichester 
 
Mass Times and Intentions for the Coming Week: 
 

ST AMBROSE’S  
 
Monday  7.30 am Intentions of Christine Hopkins 
Tuesday  8.30 am Joan Battye RIP 
Wednesday  9.15 am Tess Grantham RIP 
Thursday 11.30 am Rob Conway RIP 
  7.30 pm Adoration until 9.00 pm (Compline 8.45 pm) 
Friday  9.30 am  Adoration until 10.15 am 
 10.30 am Victoria Hart (Anniversary) 
Saturday 11.00 am  (First Holy Communion) Amy Connolly (Anniversary)  
  1.00 pm Marriage:  Richard Preece and Amie Summers 
Sunday  11.00 am Tom Massey RIP/Joseph and Peter Donigan RIP 
  6.00 pm In Thanksgiving (Moule) 
SACRED HEART 

 
Sunday              9.00 am          The People of the Parish 

 
CONFESSIONS:   St Ambrose’s: Thursday, 3.00 – 4.00 pm, 7.30 pm – 8.30 pm 

Saturday, 11.45 am – 12.45 pm and by request 
    Sacred Heart:   By request 
 
MINISTRIES FOR THE COMING WEEK: 
 
Altar Servers for morning Mass:   Aidan O’Reilly, Sebin José 
 

Eucharistic Ministers   Readers 
St Ambrose’s:     

Sunday 11.00 am   E Buncle, A Colclough, S Colclough, A Lockley, M Roy 
    E Darbyshire, S Elcock, C Ellwood    
Sunday 6.00 pm   D Duncombe, N Doherty, R Fox,  M Bowdler, P Bowdler 
    L Farmer, B Gavan       

  
Sacred Heart  

Sunday 9.00 am   A Speers, A Stanley   A Hughes 
 
Church Cleaners: Team C (Wednesday, after Mass)      Offertory Counters: Group 6        Teas/Coffees:  Craft Club 
 
Please pray for our parishioners who are sick, and for all who have need of our prayers, especially: Ann Aylott, Thelma 
Ballantyne, Olena Barchuk, Albert and Elsie Barr, Keith and Marion Birch, Catherine Blount, Jennifer Bush, Linda Button, Martin 
Cahill, Rupert Caple, Fr Paul Chavasse, Nigel Collier, Helena Collins, Nora Collins, Maureen Connolly, Bunty Cook, Julie Cook, 
Derek Cooper, Elsie Corti, Rob Cotgrave, Eamonn Dalton, Sarah Dalziel, Angeline Doherty, Revd Patrick Duffy, Sr Maureen Fay, 
Lina Finella, Victoria Fleming, Catherine Freemantle, Martha Graham, Frances Graves, Fr Christopher Greaney, Janet Greenwood,  
Diane Grovenor, Shirley Hale, Margaret Harley, Mary Harris, Canice Heavern, Cindy Jones, Georgina Jones-White,  John Joyce, 
John Kean, Wendy Kowalewicz, Audrey Little, Arwen Lockley, Joe McLaughlin, Gaetana Maffei, Marjorie Male, Francesca Marciante, 
Anthea Matthew, Robert Matthews, Margaret Metcalf, Sheila Mikulicz, Jeannie Morrison, Pat Motteram, Teresa Moule, Sr Breda 
Murphy, Jacqui Murray, Kitty Murray, John Neale, Delia Nepi, Margaret Nichol, Kate Nicholls, Margaret Norris, Pat Norris, Fr Denis 
O’Connor, Billie O’Keeffe, Jean O’Shaughnessy, Katherine O’Sullivan, Ken Peers, Doreen Reynolds, Janet Richards, Harold Salter, 
Joseph Samways, Pauline Samways, Jackie Sands, Louise Sireshuk, Tracey Smale, Peter Strangward, Susan Stubbins, Edward 
Sutton, Nicky Suzman, Tony Taylor, Jim Thomas, Vera Toman, Frances Tovey, Charlie Villa, Ernest Vincent, George Watkins, Keith 
Weaver, Lyndon Whatley, Edith Wilkes, Deana Wright and Anne Youde. 
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Baptism:  Please pray for the family of Jayden Prince Owuju Boateng, who is to be baptised this afternoon by the Revd 
Adam Nicholls. 
Wedding:  We pray for the future happiness of Richard Preece and Amie Summers, who will be married in our Church 
next Saturday.  They will continue to live in the Parish. 
An Important Appointment:  The Academy Committee appointed Mrs Emma Brocklesby to be Principal (Head 
Mistress) of St Ambrose’s Primary School.  At present she is the Deputy Head Teacher of Mount Carmel Catholic First 
School in Redditch.  She will take up her appointment in September. 
First Holy Communion:  The final meeting prior to the First Holy Communion Day will be in the School Hall on 
Wednesday, 14 June at 6.30 pm.  Confessions will be heard on Thursday, 15 June from 3.00 pm to 4.00 pm; and from 
7.30 pm to 8.30 pm, in preparation for First Holy Communion Day on Saturday, 17 June (Mass at 11.00 am). 
Magnifikid:  Missalettes produced specifically to help young children to follow the Mass are now available, published by 
St Paul’s Books.  We have ordered a small supply in the hope that they will be of some value to our families.  Copies 
are available for the Sunday Masses from 18 June until 6 August.  They are on sale in the Piety Shop at 40p per copy.  
Please notify Joseph Moran with any reviews so that we can assess their usefulness. 
Ambrosian Group:  Members of the Group meet for their monthly shared lunch on Thursday (after the 11.30 am Mass) 
in St Ambrose’s Parish Hall.  New parishioners, and other members of the Parish, are very welcome to attend. 
CMS Quiz Evening:  Friday, 16 June 7.30 pm in the Adams Lounge.  £2.00 per team member (no more than four 
people to a team), in aid of the CMS sponsored charity ‘Let the Children Live’.  Please come along and support a very 
worthy cause and have an enjoyable evening. 
Parish Ramble:  Saturday, 17 June.  A three-mile circular walk starting at Nimmings Wood NT car park on Hagley 
Wood Lane, off the A456 near Hayley Green.  OS Grid Ref:  SO 93910 80775.  Meet at 10.30 am.  New walkers always 
welcome.  Contact Tim Yates (01562 66201). 
Stonor Park:  On Tuesday, 20 June a visit has been arranged to Stonor Park, Henley-on-Thames, Oxfordshire.  The 
visit will include Mass in the Holy Trinity Chapel, built in the 13th Century, and a guided tour around the house.  Stonor 
Park also has a wonderful garden and sweeping grounds.  Food can also be arranged in the Pantry Café.  Costs:  
Coach £16, house, gardens and chapel £15, total £31 per person.  Lists are available today at the back of the Church. 
Sacraments:  The next celebration will be The Sacrament of Penance, to take place in our Church in Tenbury on 
Friday, 23 June, the Solemnity of the Sacred Heart.  The Chief Celebrant and preacher will be the Rt Revd Dom Paul 
Stonham OSB, the Abbot of Belmont.  The usual gastronomic delight will take place in a marquee afterwards.  To help 
with catering, please indicate intended participation on the lists provided.  Please let this be a celebration of the whole 
Parish. 
St Ambrose’s Pre-School Open Day:  For prospective parents, on Tuesday, 27 June, 3.45 pm to 5.45 pm.  Come 
along and meet our friendly staff team and enjoy a vast range of activities with your child.  You can book in advance by 
emailing the Manager:  sharonkennedy30@hotmail.com, or ring 07980 182741. 
A Crescendo of Musical Delight:  Supporting local Syrian families, a concert with Barry Walmsley, Phil Smith and 
Steve Worley, Madeleine Chiles, and Kidderminster Choral Society, plus Syrian music, at Baxter Church on Friday, 30 
June at 7.25 pm.  Tickets £7.50 (to include coffee and cake).  Contact Janice Bell (01299 402776) or Denise Carson 
(01562 752459). 
Hagley High School PTA Film Race Night:  Friday, 7 July.  A fundraising event, at the school, featuring horse and pig 
races.  First race to commence at 7.30 pm.  Licensed bar.  Tickets £5 (to include fish and chips or sausage and chips 
served at about 9.00 pm).  Tickets from PTA Officers.  (01384) 392651, or peteharrington@blueyonder.co.uk or 
irene@simonbrew.com 
Friends of the Holy Land:  Thank you to those who supported the recent dinner with Don Maclean at the Granary 
Hotel.  It was a great success enjoyed by all who attended, and we raised £2066, all of which will go direct to supporting 
our Christian families in the land of Our Lord’s birth. 
. 
 
 
FINANCES: 
i Thank you for last week’s offering of £1,020.81 (loose plate £608.81, envelope scheme £412). 
ii CAFOD collection was £5.28 
iii The collection at Tenbury last Sunday for Operation Well Found raised £94. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Borromeo Hall/Adams Lounge:  Available for functions of all kinds; parties, receptions etc. Please contact Joel 

Douglas on 07513 295817. 
Bingo:  Every Tuesday 8.00 pm.   
Whist:  Every Wednesday 2.00 pm.  Please come along and support the Parish Centre. 
Folk Music:  In the Adams Lounge with visiting musicians/singers and instrumentalists on the second and fourth 

Fridays  of every month.  Admission free 8.00 pm – late. 


